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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

GROWTH MANAGEMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES
STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	2
	DATE:
	May 23, 2006

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2006-0248
	PREPARED BY:
	Mike Reed


SUBJECT:
Authorizing an Interlocal Agreement between the County and the King Conservation District  
SUMMARY: 
Each year, the King Conservation District (KCD) submits its proposed work plan to the Council by June 1, for consideration by August 1, or within 60 days of transmittal.  State law requires submission of a proposed ‘system of assessments’ to the Council by August 1.
In most years, when there is an existing multi-year system of assessments in place for the following year, upon which the District’s work plan will be based, this timing is not problematic.  However, in those cases where the system of assessment expires at the end of the year, and Council adoption of a system of assessments for the subsequent year is needed to support KCD work activities, needed information to support the preparation of the work plan is not available by the  June 1 submission date.  Specifically, information about the amount and duration of the system of assessments would not be available at that point in the process, and communications between the respective institutions regarding a proposed system of assessments would still be in a very preliminary stage.  

As a result, in such instances, the District is placed in the position of having to prepare a work plan in the absence of key information.  Discussions among staff of the two bodies has centered on the possibility of providing for a July 15 submittal date for the program of work, in order to allow more time for interagency communications, and to potentially have a better sense of the potential substance of a proposed system of assessments that could achieve approval.  This could simplify and rationalize the production cycle in those years when the system of assessment expires at the end of the year.  
Proposed Ordinance 2006-0248
This ordinance authorizes the Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the King Conservation District which describes the roles and responsibilities of the respective parties.  The attached agreement provides for District performance of responsibilities, and assistance to county agencies where its expertise may be of use.  

The first work plan is due under the agreement on July 15, 2006; in subsequent years, the work plan is due June 1.  The agreement describes the role of an Advisory Committee in preparing the work plan, and the conditions of expenditure of assessment funds.  

The role of the Council in approving a system of assessments is described, and dates for such approval are specified.  

Mediation of differences, record maintenance, and audits and evaluation provisions are addressed.   The agreement is effective upon signature by both parties, and continues through December 31, 2010.

ATTACHMENTS: 


1.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0248, with attachments
Attachment A:  Interlocal Agreement between King County and the King Conservation District

INVITED:  

1.  Brandy Reed, District Co-Coordinator, King Conservation District

